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Dear Fellow Gardeners: 
 
Hello everyone and a very warm welcome to both returning and 
new members.  After such a weird winter, I trust you are as excited 
as I am to get back into the garden and see what wonders are 
waiting for us.  
 
We have a great line-up of speakers again this year – thanks to the 
hard work of Rose Doyle and Pam Kuiper, along with our monthly 
flower shows.  And thank you once again, to Yvonne de Ruiter for a 
most beautiful and informative yearbook , and Angie Andruss for 
managing our Society Seeds. 
 
On behalf of the Executive, I would sincerely like to thank all of 
you, our members, who happily contribute your time and talents 
to make our club successful, informative and most enjoyable.  We 
had a record number of members bringing in their beautiful  
flowers, vegetables and incredible designs to our monthly shows 
last year and we look forward to even more of you participating 
this coming year. 
 
The Members’ garden tour this year will be held in July so we will 
get a different seasonal perspective of our beautiful tour garden 
from the previous few years.  Don’t forget to mark Sunday, July 
24th on your calendars for the Tour. 
 
So again, welcome!  Looking forward to a great year!   

           Sandee 
 
 

2016 ς Celebrating the Phlox 
 
As most of you are aware, each year in 
September, we all individually cast a vote for a 
flowering plant we would like to see the 
following year as our Society’s Celebration 
flower.  Last year we selected the Phlox as our 
celebration flower for 2016.  Numerous of our 
members submitted great phlox photos, all of 
which you can see on our website.   The winning 
photograph, which graces our Yearbook cover 
and this newsletter header, was taken by 
Stephanie Davidson.   Congratulations!  
Beautiful photo!! 

Upcoming Events 
 

 Wednesday, April 13th: Guest speakers:  Elaine Davidson & Gini Sage.  Topic:  “Companion Planting.” 

 Saturday, April 30th: Annual General Meeting, District 17.   Hosted by the Brooklin Garden Club.  

 Wednesday, May 11th: Guest speaker:  Paul Laporte.  Topic:  “Nurture Nature.” 

 Saturday, May 28th: Plant & Bake Sale at the Parkette on Brock Street, next to Coffee Time. 

 Wednesday, June 8th: Guest speaker:  Marjorie Mason.  Topic:  άIƻǿ ǘƻ DǊƻǿ ŀ {ǇŜŎǘŀŎǳƭŀǊ Cŀƭƭ DŀǊŘŜƴΦέ 
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2016 Society Seeds 
 
This year we have the following: 
 

 Flower – Cosmos seeds ‘Xanthos’ & ‘Cosimo Collarette’ 

 Vegetable - Cucumber ‘Summer Dance’ 

 Herb – Rosemary ‘Rex’ * 
 
Please note that the Rosemary is a plug and not a seed.   As 
such, they will need to go directly into the garden or a pot 
for your balcony.  The Cosmos and Cucumber seeds will be 
handed out at the April meeting, along with our Yearbook.   
The Rosemary plug will be handed out at the May meeting 
only.   Please make sure that you pick it up or if you will 
miss the May meeting, have someone pick it up for you.   

 

  

 

Plant and Bake Sale 
 
This year our annual Plant & Bake Sale will be held on 
Saturday, May 28th from 9:00 am to 11:00  am, at the 
Parkette on Brock Street, next to the Coffee Time.  
This is a great fundraiser for us and a whole lot of fun 
to volunteer at.  Your donation of plants and/or baked 
goods would be very much appreciated.   
 
Please pot up your plants as you redesign/clean-up 
your garden and put them aside for the Plant Sale.   
Remember to tag your plants with the name of the 
plant and, if possible, a picture.   This will help our 
volunteers advise purchasers on the correct care of 
the plant. 
 
Cookies, squares, muffins, loaves, cupcakes and 
breads all sell really well.  Bake up your favorites.    
 
More information on where to drop them off will be 
in our next month’s newsletter. 

Your Feedback and Suggestions 
 
The feedback and suggestions of our 
members is vital to ensuring we continue  
to offer the types of speakers and events  
that you find  valuable and enjoyable.    
 
Please feel free to either speak with 
anyone on the Executive or drop off your 
comments in the “Suggestion Box” that 
we have at each meeting by the entrance. 
 
 
 

THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS 
 
Once again this year, we are very fortunate to have the sponsorship of many businesses and services from 
within and around the Uxbridge area.   We are very appreciative of their sponsorship and would encourage you 
to, whenever possible, “shop local”.   
 
You can find all of our sponsors’ business cards and contact information in our 2016 Yearbook as well as on our 
website:   www.uxbridgehorticulturalsociety.com. 

2016 Photo Contest 
 
Last year we had an unprecedented 
number of fantastic photo submissions to 
our Photo Contest .   A list of our 2016 
winning photographs can be found on 
page 39 of your Yearbook.  Also, please see 
page 28 for our 2016 Contest categories 
and snap your photos with your cameras 
and/or your phones or other electronic 
devices. 



 

  

 

2016 Executive 
 
Don Wick (OHA District 17) installing the 
2016 Uxbridge Executive Group.    
 
From left: Don Wick, Becky West, Yvonne 
de Ruiter, Sandee Basten-Snell, Christiana 
Carter, Debbie Watson, Angie Andruss, 
Christine Page, Mirella Lazaroiu, Marlene 
Noble. 
 
Absent:   Rick Causton, Pam Kuiper, Rose 
Doyle, Joyce Brown. 

  

  

Welcome to the Christmas Potluck 
Mirela & Christine Buffet table was once again full with delicious foods 

President Christiana Carter welcoming 
everyone to the December meeting 

Members enjoying a chat before dinner 

 
Gardeners spend all day in their beds. 

 



 

 

2016 Plant of the Year 

 

 

 

/ŀƴŀŘŀΩǎ 2016 Plant of the Year 
 
Canada Blooms has chosen the “Garvinea Sweet” series of 
Gerberas as the 2016 Plant of the Year.  This variety has been 
bred and hybridized to be “a reliable garden performer in the 
spring, summer and fall with increased disease tolerance, cold 
resistance and an excellent rebloom habit.”  Selections include 
‘Sweet Glow’ (orange); ‘Sweet Heart’ (pink); ‘Sweet Honey’ 
(golden yellow); ‘Sweet Smile’ (yellow) and ‘Sweet Surprise’ (pink-
violet).  They appear to be quite forgiving as far as soil types and 
watering requirements go, but do definitely need well-draining 
soil. 
   DŀǊǾƛƴŜŀ Ψ{ǿŜŜǘ Dƭƻǿέ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜŘ ŀǘ ǊƛƎƘǘ  

Phlox ΨPaniculataΩ Overview 
 
Our flower of the year is ‘Phlox Paniculata’, a perennial and a favorite wildflower with many gardeners.   It is one 
of 60 + species of Phlox native to North America.  Phlox ‘Paniculata’ is also known as Garden Phlox or Border 
Phlox.  
 
This is an upright and sturdy perennial which grows 2 -4 feet in height.  It likes partial to full sun and moist, rich 
soil that drains well.  Blooming July through September, depending on the variety, bloom time can be extended 
with judicious deadheading.  Many of the cultivars are somewhat fragrant, a trait that is more noticeable in the 
evenings.   Phlox ‘Paniculata’ comes in single and variegated colours such as coral, pink, purple, red and white, 
and are an extremely showy flower.  They are also particularly attractive to butterflies and hummingbirds. 
 
Phlox are, unfortunately, quite susceptible to numerous pests and diseases – the most common one being 
Powdery Mildew.  Newer cultivars are bred to be mildew resistant but it can still be a problem even in those 
cultivars.   Phlox are also susceptible to rust, blight, stem nematode, caterpillars, leaf miners and leaf spot.  We 
will look at how these can be minimized and what to look for in future newsletters. 
 
Some favorite cultivars include:  ‘Blue Paradise’, ‘Coral Flame’, ‘Creme de Menthe’, ‘Forever Pink’, ‘David’, ‘Red 
Riding Hood’ and ‘Peppermint Twist’. 
 
 

Website Reminder 
 
Our website address is:  www.uxbridgehorticulturalsociety.com.   Check it 
out for photos, newsletters, meeting and event dates as well as gardening 
resource links.   You can also follow us on Twitter at:  @UxbridgeHort. 

http://www.uxbridgehorticulturalsociety.com/

